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UNESCO Biosphere Reserves (BRs) are internationally recognized model
regions for sustainable development and used to conducting participation
processes. With the start of the lockdown during the Covid-19 pandemic
the Biosphere Reserve Grosses Walsertal in Austria had to hold its jour
fixe and board meetings for the first time online. At the beginning this
was met with resistance and reluctance, then approved and partly
voluntarily chosen as format. Additionally, project meetings and board
member elections were held online. We will present our experiences
with this new format and we will also present how a virtual workshop
with citizens on wild bees was conducted in the BR. This workshop
includes three elements, i) a virtual lecture with "Introduction to wild
bee diversity" with possible measures to create habitats in public and
private spaces for this endangered ii) breakout sessions in small groups to
interactively work on possible measures to strengthen wild bee diversity
in one's own garden or on one's own farmland and iii) a plenary
discussion to collect concrete measures. The role and effects of
electronic support for civic participation and the effects on BR
management and decision-making need to be evaluated on a wider scale,
as well as the wider impacts on local democracy and sustainable
development. We thus hope to contribute with our experiences to a
fruitful discussion and future projects to contribute to virtual
participation.


